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  Issue Number 8 of 2016 

International Week of the Deaf  

 

Deaf Zimbabwe Trust joins the global Deaf community in commemorating the International Week of the 

Deaf running from the 19th to the 25th of September under the theme "With Sign Language, I am equal". 

The theme draws attention to Sign Language as a vehicle through which the Deaf can fully participate as 

citizens equal to all.  

This year’s commemoration comes at a time when Sign Language is increasingly taking centre stage in Deaf 

issues globally. Most notable is the move by the Deaf community in South Africa to take to the streets in 

peaceful protest to have Sign Language recognised as one of South Africa’s official languages.  

Deaf Zimbabwe Trust encourages the government of Zimbabwe to enact a Sign Language law that will 

ensure that Deaf people have access to Sign Language interpreters in health care facilities, schools, police 

stations, the courts, the registrar’s office and all public offices to allow Deaf people equal access to these 

services with the same ease as hearing persons. Access to services and opportunities through the use of Sign 

Language will render the Deaf and Hard of hearing equal to all. This is particularly important as the 

country strives to achieve the Sustainable Development Goals. Zimbabwe has progressive constitutional 

provisions that if implemented people who are Deaf and hard of hearing will live more fulfilling and 

prosperous lives.  

For the full statement, please visit www.deafzimbabwetrust.org/blog  

http://www.deafzimbabwetrust.org/blog
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Disability Expo 2016       

By Precious Nkomo 

The National Disability 

Expo brings an 

opportunity for people 

with disabilities 

(PWDs) to raise 

awareness on disability 

issues.  This year, the 

three day disability 

expo was held from the 

21
st
 -23

rd
 of September 

2016 at the Harare 

International 

Conference Center 

under the theme 

“Urgent need for 

implementation of the United Nations Convention on the Rights of 

Persons with Disabilities for inclusive policies”. The expo attracted 

more than 30 organizations that work with and for persons with 

disabilities as well as students from schools for children with 

disabilities. As a way to raise awareness and outline challenges 

faced by children with disabilities  to the general public, decision-

makers and those who provide essential services for people with 

disabilities, students from Danhiko, St Giles and Emerald Hill 

School for the Deaf demonstrated these challenges through drama, 

music and dance. The Expo was officially opened on the 22
nd

 of 

September. Government officials including permanent secretaries 

from various ministries, the acting advisor to the president on 

Disability issues Dr Timothy Stamps and senators graced the event.  

The guest of honor at the official opening was Chief Secretary to the 

President and Cabinet, Dr Misheck Sibanda who said in his speech 

that PWDs must be viewed as in need of empowerment rather than 

charity. This was demonstrated by the empowered First Princess 

Miss Deaf Africa Kuda Mapeture who raised Zimbabwe’s flag at 

the Miss Deaf Africa in Cape-Town. She was also present at the 

event and she presented a gift to the guest speaker.  In his speech he 

also highlighted the importance of the availability of Sign Language 

interpreters in all 

public places. In their 

plight to be heard 

PWDs urged the 

government that it is 

high time for the 

domestication of the 

UNCRPD and the 

government should not 

delay the 

implementation any 

longer. This will 

ensure that their rights 

are respected and upheld.  

 

Demonstrations and Persons with 
Disabilities                              

By Rosemary Mundhluli 

The month of August was marred 
with disturbances in Harare, 
specifically the Central Business 
District (CBD).  These disturbances 
disrupted the lives of many 
especially those who operate their 
business in the streets.  All their hard 
work was blazed up in fire reducing 
everything to ashes.  My heart sinks 
every time I think of the Deaf and 
Hard of Hearing people who survive 
by selling their wares in these 
streets. People watched helplessly as 
their goods were stolen or torched.  
Whether the perpetrators were 
demonstrators or thieves taking 
advantage of the situation remains 
unknown.   But what is certain is 
that the lives of the Deaf families, 
whose livelihood depends on vending 
on the streets, were brought to an 
abrupt standstill.  

Many of the Deaf vendors who 
unknowingly went about their 
business, found themselves caught 
up in the raging battles between the 
police and the demonstrators.   This 
resulted in them getting teargased 
amidst the confusion.  

We encourage the police to assist 
persons with disabilities (PWDs) 
who operate within the CBD as 
vendors. As the police tries to restore 
order in times of unrest, we ask that 
they assist PWDs to get off the 
streets and find shelter during these 
demonstrations. Many are unable to 
react quickly and as such require 
assistance.  

 

From left the Minister of State for Harare Metropolitan Hon. 
Miriam Chikukwa, The Permanent Secretary Ministry of Justice, 
Legal and Parliamentary Affairs Mrs V  Mabiza and Senator 
Anna Shiri receiving Sign Language charts from Kuda Mapeture 
1st Princess Miss Deaf Africa 

Dr Misheck Sibanda receiving Sign Language alphabet 
from Kuda Mapeture 
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DZT at 2016 Harare Agricultural Show                                                                                                                                      

By Precious Nkomo 

Deaf Zimbabwe Trust participated as an exhibitor during the 2016 Harare Agricultural Show. This is a 

yearly event organised by Zimbabwe Agricultural Society in a bid to bring different fraternities to showcase 

their work, to network and get new contacts among other opportunities. The exhibition allows the rest of 

Zimbabweans to come and witness what is being done in the industries, by young entrepreneurs, banks, 

companies, farmers and different organisations. Deaf Zimbabwe Trust was part of the 4 partners that were 

supported by Youth Empowerment and Transformation Trust (YETT) to exhibit at the show grounds.  This 

marked the first year of DZT exhibiting at the event. The other partners supported by YETT were Institute 

for Young Women Development, Organising for Zimbabwe and Young Achievers in Sport Development. The 

4 partners displayed their banners and were able to share their organization’s vision and mission. On the 

display were publications, brochures, books, annual reports, posters, newsletters, tutorials of sign language 

fingerspelling alphabet and the constitution.  289 participants visited the stand. Below are some pictures 

from the event showing Kuda Mapeture and Precious Nkomo interacting with people who visited the stand. 

                    

           

                 

The Deaf Bulletin is an initiative by Deaf Zimbabwe Trust to raise awareness about Deaf issues and to 

disseminate information to the Deaf Community in Zimbabwe. For more information contact 

Editor: Paidamoyo Chimhini paida@deafzimbabwetrust.org  

12 Victory Avenue, Greendale, Harare                                                                                                                                  

www.deafzimbabwetrust.org                                                                                                                                                                    

information@deafzimbabwetrust.org                                                                                                                                    

+263 4 448293                                                                                                                                                                      

 Deaf Zimbabwe Trust                                                                                                                                                                                      

 @DeafZimTrust 
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